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Paragraph 13

The full and effective promotion of women's rights can best occur in
conditions of international peace and security where relations among States are
based on the respect for the legitimate rights of all nations, great and small, and
peopleg to self-determination, independence, sovereignty, territorial integrity and
the right to live in peace within their national borders.

Peace depends on the prevention of the use or threat of the use of force,
aggression, military occupation, interference in the internal affairs of others,
the elimination of domination, discrimination, oppression and exploitation, as well
as of gross and mass violation of human rights and fundamental freedoms.

Peace includes not only the absence of war, violence and hostilities at the
national and international levels but also the enjoyment of economic and social
justice, equality and the entire range of human rights and fundamental freedoms

within society. it depends upon respect for the Charter of the United Nations and

the Universal Declaration of Human Rights, as well as international covenants and
the other relevant international instruments on human rights, upon mutual
co-operation and understanding among all States irrespective of their social
political and economic systems and upon the effective implementation by States of
the fundamental human rights standards to which their citizens are entitled.

It also embraces the whole range of actions reflected in concerns for security

and implicit assumptions of trust between nations, social groups and individuals.
It represents goodwill toward others and promotes respect for life while protecting
freedom, human rights and the dignity of peoples and of individuals. Peace cannot
be realized under conditions of economic and sexual inequality, denial of basic

human rights and fundamental freedoms, deliberate exploitation of large sectors of
the population, unequal developmentof countries, and exploitative economic

relations. Without peace and stability there can be no development. Peace and
development are interrelated and mutually reinforcing.

in this respect special attention is drawn to the final document of the tenth
special session of the General Assembly, the first special session devoted to
disarmament encompassing all measures thought to be advisable in order to ensure
that the goal of general and complete disarmament under effective international

control is realized. This document describes a comprehensive programme of
disarmament, including nuclear disarmament, which is important not only for peace
but also for the promotion of the economic and social development of all,
particularly in the developing countries, through the constructive use of the
enormous amount of material and human resources otherwise expended on the arms race.

Peace is promoted by equality of the sexes, economic equality and the

universal enjoyment of basic human rights and fundamental freedoms. Its enjoyment

by all requires that women be enabled to exercise their right to participate on an

equal footing with men in all spheres of the political, economic and social life of
their respective countries, particularly in the.decision-making process, while

exercising their right to freedom of opinion, expression, information and
association in the promotion of international peace and co-operation.

Paragraph 14

The effective participation of women in development and in the strengthening
of peace, as well as the promotion of the equality of women and men, require


